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To whom it may concern:
 
As a resident of Oak View, CA, I am appalled that you have considered eliminating the County’s
campaign finance ordinance and raising campaign contribution from $750 per person to $5500. This
leverages the wishes of only the wealthiest of our residents and quiets the voices of most of us. This
is an egregious mistake and a horrible idea. Please do not do this. Let’s keep big business and
corporations from an outsized voice in our local politics.
 
Thank you,
Terri Laine
169 Ashby Court
Oak View, CA 93022
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